November 9, 1942.

Memorandum to Dr. Allen:

I have contacted all members of both the men's and women's department, and all of them are interested and enthusiastic about attending the Lincoln Conference. We feel that from several angles this procedure would be very beneficial. We were wondering whether the University might stand part of the expense of such a trip.

We also think that following that convention we might hold a clinic here at the University, possibly in cooperation with the Extension Department or as an activity of the Extension Department, to which physical educators in the state might be invited. Furthermore, it might be possible, as a part of the Extension program, to send members of our department to high schools or groups interested in presenting this program.

Henry Shenk.